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To the members of the House Committee on Business and Industry.
Via hand delivery.
March 5, 2019
Re: HB 993 Coleman, notice to tenants in floodplains, supporting testimony by Public Citizen

Dear Chairman Martinez Fischer and members of the committee:

Public Citizen appreciates the opportunity to testify for HB 993, relating to notice to a prospective residential tenant regarding a dwelling that is located in a floodplain or that has been damaged by flooding. The bill would provide potential residential tenants with notice that the property they are considering is in a floodplain or has been damaged by flooding in the last 20 years. Home buyers already receive such notice. Renters also deserve to know all of the risks that they are assuming when they rent. The bill also has no fiscal implication to the state. 
Taking the City of Houston as an example, we retrieved data from the 2012-2016 American Community Survey. Houston’s population is 2,244,554 with 933,672 housing units. Fifty-five percent of Houstonians are renters with a median income is $30,587. Seventy-four percent of those renters are minorities. Twenty-two percent of Houstonians lack a high school diploma and 48% do not speak English at home. A significant number of Houstonians are not equipped to assess the risks to themselves, their families, and their property when choosing where to live. Financial constraints often limit the choice of whether to rent or own, and in what part of town to locate. Giving notice to renters of flood risks will aide vulnerable populations in making the best housing decisions for themselves and their families.
Because HB 993 would provide an important notice to renters about risks related to flooding, we are supporting. Thank you for the opportunity to provide this testimony, if you wish to discuss our position further, I can be reached by email at ashelley@citizen.org or by phone at 512-477-1155.

Respectfully,

Adrian Shelley, Texas Office Director

Public Citizen

CC: Rep. Drew Darby

Rep. Michelle Beckley

Rep. Nicole Collier

Rep. Brooks Landgraf

Rep. Joe Moody

Rep. Tan Parker

Rep. Jared Patterson

Rep. Hugh Shine
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